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Screening Procedure Changes 

Due to the upcoming winter season, we will discontinue the outdoor COVID 19 screening at 

gatehouse entry and replace with indoor screening procedures. This becomes effective Monday, 

November 16. What does this mean?  

✓ Employees will receive a shift use mask from the security officer at the gatehouse and will 

proceed to their designated screening station. 

✓ Residents will continue to be screened at entry to the Medical Office and/or Main Dining 

Room.  

✓ Vendors will be directed to a designated screening station. 

✓ A guest to your patio home will no longer be screened, but must be masked.  Positivity rates 

in surrounding communities are increasing; so use caution when considering a guest in your 

home. Remind your guest and/or caregiver that they are not permitted to enter the 

Community Center to pick up meals or mail. Call the gatehouse directly at ext. 8155 when 

expecting a guest. 

✓  Skilled Nursing visitors will be screened at ambulance entrance. Contact Epiphany Lehman 

at ext. 8475 if you have questions or want to schedule a visit. 

✓ Personal Care and Oak Grove Center visitors will be screened at the Oak Grove Center 

lobby entrance. Contact Lori Greer at ext. 4651 if you have questions. 

Porch Lights 

Please turn on your porch light during the hours of 4:30-6 p.m. so the staff delivering your meal 

can see while walking throughout the community. Another great resident suggestion! 

 

Scooter Speed 

If you drive a scooter, please stay to the right of the sidewalks and remember to drive at a slow 

speed both outside and inside the Community Center. This is in consideration of the walking 

residents & staff who cannot move as quickly as scooters do.   

 

Plastic Bags for Crocheting 

In each Trash Room, a large plastic bag hangs for your collection of clean plastic bags. Recycling 

Committee members empty the large bag periodically. The clean bags are taken to the Craft Room 

to be cut to make "PLARN" (plastic yarn) to crochet mats and other items. The Craft Room is 

reserved on Tuesday afternoons from 1:30 to 4:00, and Thursday mornings from 10:00 a.m. to 

noon (limited to five persons at a time) for residents to use to cut the bags. Volunteers are needed! 

If interested, contact Ruth Inkpen at ext. 8225, or by email at pencil@zoominternet.net.  

 

Scott Vogel 

Scott Vogel, Security Supervisor, is out of the office for the next few months on a medical leave 

of absence. If you would like to send him a card, please drop it off at the reception desk. We will 

collect and mail them to his home once a week. 
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